MINUTES CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING

Monday, May 16, 2011 10:00 am Auditorium

President Doug Trout called the meeting to order, following his Prologue. There were 52 members present.

A moment of silence was observed, remembering our residents who have health problems or are recovering from illnesses.

PROGRAM: Ron Trupp gave an interesting report on "Habitat for Humanity."

MINUTES: John Ellis moved "that the minutes of the April 11, 2011 Board of Directors' Meeting and the April 18, 2011 General Meeting be accepted as posted." The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY'S REPORT: Adele Hudson reported that three cards were sent this month. This month's "Unsung Hero" is Jeane Wampler, who has worked tirelessly to provide beautiful floral arrangements for Cadbury.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Diantha Pack reported that the April 18, 2011 balance was \$7,429. The total income for April was \$386 and expenses were \$459, leaving a balance as of May 9, 2011 of \$7,364.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Activities: Vi Cribb reported for Don Burgess that

- The Saturday night DVD showings have ended. A decision will be made as to whether they should begin again in the Fall.
- Joe Venerus will perform again on the piano in the auditorium on May 18th at 7 pm (maybe with song-sheets).
- June 1st will be a trip to Christiana Mall to see the new Nordstrom store.
- June 8th will be a trip to Trap Pond for the Camera Club to take photos. This trip will be open to other residents after May 28th.
- The SDALL Opera Class will be held the four Mondays in June at 1:30 in the auditorium.
- The Quilt and Arts Festival will be held on June 10th and 11th. More information will follow.
- A trip to Tangier Island is planned for June 29th.
- Check the June calendar for luncheons, dinners, and special events that are planned to keep you busy during the beginning of summer.
- Bob Hein awarded Wii Bowling trophies to our exceptional bowlers and league team winners. The Player of the Year winner was Sharon Britton, with Honorable Mention to Dottie Brandau.

Gift shop: Jack Sparks reported that the total profit for the year 2011 is \$752. The profit for April, 2011 is \$172.

Program: Adele Hudson reported for Anne Rouse that next month's program will be a "Sing-A-Long" led by Fran Baker and Carol Bishop. There will be no General Meetings in July or August.

WING AND COTTAGE REPORTS:

- Lois Nickerson reported that she will be attending the CAL Building and Property Committee meeting tomorrow and will take concerns of the residents to the meeting.
- Elaine Glisson reported that she is still working on the speeding problem in the East parking lot.

DIAL-A-RIDE REPORT: Elaine Glisson reported that only one request for a ride or pick-up was completed.

OLD BUSINESS: Gil Kaufman has been elected to the CAL Board of Directors as a Resident Member. Congratulations!.

NEW BUSINESS: A general discussion was held regarding the Comcast work being done on our campus. It is anticipated that Vic Amey will answer our many questions at his Evening Exchange to be held tomorrow night at 7 pm.

ADJOURNMENT: Dick Cleaveland moved "That the meeting be adjourned at 10:55 am." The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Holstrom Secretary